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_______________________________________________________________________________________

                        AWARDEE REPORT FORM
_______________________________________________________________________________________

	NAME
	Philip Cox

	UNIVERSITY
	University of York

	NAME OF AWARD
	Symington Bequest Award

	PURPOSE OF AWARD conference attended (full name) with city and dates

	To attend the 11th International Congress on Vertebrate Morphology (ICVM) in Washington DC, 29th June to 3rd July 2016.


	REPORT: What were your anticipated benefits?

	The ICVM is the most important conference for functional morphology. As it takes place only every third year, most functional morphologists from across the globe make the effort to attend. This would be my fifth ICVM, and I was eagerly anticipating hearing about the research that other labs across the world were doing in order to inspire my own research. In addition, this year I was particularly excited to take part in a symposium on ‘DiceCT’ (Diffusible iodine-based contrast-enhanced CT), a technique I have been using a great deal myself.

	COMMENTS: Describe your experience at the conference / lab visit / course / seminar.

	The conference was as excellent as expected. The quantity of research presented was enormous, almost overwhelming at times, and much of it was high quality and cutting edge. The conference provided ample opportunity to network with other functional morphologists, which, for me, inspired a number of new ideas and directions for my research. Comments on my own talk in the DiceCT symposium were particularly helpful in understanding my results and determining the direction of future research. It was also great to attend talks and symposia outside my direct field of research to gain a broader picture of the state of functional morphology as it stands currently.


	REPORT: In relation to skills, what were the most important things you gained? (does not apply to equipment grant)

	The most important information I gleaned from the congress was from the DiceCT symposium. This methods-based symposium brought together those working at the cutting edge of this new imaging technique (the use of iodine-based contrast agents to reveal soft tissues with CT). As well as presenting in this symposium myself, I was eager to hear the latest methodological tips and protocols for using this technique as well as possible. Many of the talks provided just that, and I will be refining my own protocols as a consequence.


	REPORT: How do you think you will put this learning experience into practice in the future?

	Back in the lab, I’ll be able to put into practice all the methodological information gained from the DiceCT symposium, in order to get the best possible scans of masticatory musculature. In addition, the conference inspired me with a number of new avenues for research and I’ll be putting these into practice in the form of pilot research and grant submissions over the coming year.


	SIGNATURE
	Philip Cox
	DATE
	5th July 2016


If submitted electronically, a type-written name is acceptable in place of a hand-written signature
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